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St. Maryõs Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 
  Wheelers Lane Dubbo                                                                                                      Ph:    6882 4790 

   PO Box 4141                
www.stmarysdubbo.nsw.edu.au 

4ÅÒÍ τȟ 7ÅÅË ς                                                 ςςÎÄ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒȟ ςπρψ 

VISION STATEMENT 
St. Maryôs Primary strives to be a welcoming Christ-centred learning community that promotes a quality holistic  

education and trusting relationships in a caring and supportive environment. 

Mark 10:35 - 45 

To Serve 

Be grateful and share generously. 

Dear Parents, 
 

Welcome to Week 2. A busy week this week as we have different children participating in Lantern Workshops, 
Dream Cricket, Western Area Chess, a Netball Gala Day in Mudgee, a Year 5 Leadership Excursion at Mudgee and a 
Catholic Schools Basketball Challenge in Sydney next weekend. We are very lucky to be part of a school where 
parents and teachers are willing to work together to provide great opportunities for our children. Have a great week. 

Condolences - It is with great sadness that I inform you all that Bidur Karmacharya, the father of 
Bisheshank (6B) passed away last week as a result of brain cancer. I ask you all to keep Bish and the 
Karmacharya family in your prayers at this terribly sad time. Binu has asked me to pass on her thanks to 
the members of our community who were able to provide assistance and support during Bidurôs illness. 
 

Kindergarten 2019 - Today we welcomed our 2019 Kindergarten students to our 
school for their second visit as part of their transition to school program. The children visited 
their classrooms and participated in activities with teachers and classmates. Parents had the 
opportunity to attend a session hosted by Miss Teresa Hattley our school counsellor. This 
session focused on helping children to successfully transition to school. 

  

22nd October    Father Rob Galea Concert (Year 6) 

                            2019 Kindergarten Orientation Session 2 

                            Dream Festival Lantern Workshop 

23rd October  Dream Cricket Carnival 

                            Western Region Chess Competition (School Hall) 

24th October   Year 5 Burrendong Excursion commences 

25th October     Year 5 Burrendong Excursion 

                            Netball Gala DayðMudgee 

26th October      Year 5 Burrendong Excursion concludes 

http://www.stmarysdubbo.nsw.edu.au/
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Western Region Chess Champions - Best of luck to  Ivan Santos, Angus Rose, Ryan Thomas and 
Eamonn Fitzgerald who will compete in the 2018 Western Region Chess Final this Tuesday. Thank 
you to Mrs Longhurst who has organised our participation in this competition. 

Enrolments & Classes 2019 - To finalise enrolment numbers for 2019 we need to be aware of any students who are 
leaving our school at the end of this year. Parents are asked to contact the office and complete the appropriate 
Student Exit Form if this is the case. Over the next four weeks classes for 2019 will be formulated. A lot of time and 
careful consideration are given to the completion of these class lists. Classes will be finalised by Friday 23rd 
November. If any parents have requests or information relevant to their childôs class placement for 2019 please 
notify me in writing by Friday 9th November. Any requests will be considered but not guaranteed. The final decision 
will be made following consideration of parent requests and consultation with class teachers. Students will be 
informed of their class placement at the Up-Class day in December.    

 
Dubbo Dream Festival - Thank you to Mrs Fiander who has organised for some students from our 
school to participate in a workshop today to create lanterns for use in the DREAM Festival Lantern 
parade. All students (and parents) are invited to participate in the Lantern and Light Parade that takes 
place on Saturday evening 27th  October as part of the Dubbo Regional Entertainment Arts and 
Music Dream Festival. 
 

Anaphylaxis Guidelines - Anaphylaxis is a severe and sudden allergic reaction. It occurs when a 
person is exposed to an allergen such as a food or an insect bite. If your child is known to have a 
severe allergic reaction to anything and you have not already contacted the school and completed 
the appropriate forms please do so immediately. It is important that staff are aware of children who 
have anaphylaxis so the appropriate medical action can be put in place. Parents need to ensure that 
they come to school on a regular basis to check expiry dates on medications. Please ensure your 
children do not bring peanuts/peanut products e.g. peanut butter sandwiches to school. We have a number of students 
at St. Maryôs who have allergies to peanuts and traces of peanuts. A reaction could be life threatening for these 
children. Thank you for your cooperation.    

 
Radical Readers - Our students are working towards the 40 night reading challenge for the term and 
the 300 night reading challenge for the year. It is really important for parents to sign the reading log and 
for the Reading Club booklets to be brought to school each week in order for children to receive their 
progress awards. Keep Reading!!     
 

Dream Cricket - Tomorrow students from St Maryôs will join with students from schools across Dubbo 
to participate in a Dream Cricket Day to be held in Dubbo. The aim of Dream Cricket days is to provide 
primary school students with additional needs an opportunity to participate in crickets skill sessions and 
modified games. 
 
Year 5 Excursion - This week our Year 5 students will attend their annual excursion to Lake Burrendong Sport and 
Recreation Centre. The focus of the three days will be on team building, social skills and leadership in preparation 
for their role as school leaders in Year 6 2019. Thanks to Mrs Alexander and Mr Nugent for the time they have put 
into organising this excursion. 
 
Mudgee Netball Gala Day - Best of luck to our Year 6 girls who will travel to Mudgee on 
Thursday for a Netball Gala Day hosted by St Matthews Mudgee. We hope they have a great day. 

 
CPS Basketball Challenge - Best of luck to our boys and girls basketball teams who will travel to 
Bankstown this weekend to compete at the NSW CPS Basketball Challenge. This is the first time our 
school has participated in this competition. Thanks to Mrs Brooke Winterton and Mrs Sutcliffe who 
have coached our teams in the lead up to the weekend. 

ϝϝϝ±![¦9 hC ¢I9 ²99Yϝϝϝ 

Understanding Tolerance and Inclusion 

Be aware of others and their cultures, accept diversity.  Being included and including others. 

God Bless,  Luke Wilson - Principal 

Positive Behaviour Focus 

We listen to the person speaking 
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Catholic Missions Liturgy and Crazy Sock Day 

Year 3 will present a Catholic Missions Liturgy on Wednesday 24th October (Week 2) 

at 12:30pm.  Crazy Sock Day will be held on the same day.  

This is where students are encouraged to wear                                                              

crazy socks ð any socks - in any way they can think of!   

Bring a gold coin donation for the missions. 

October - Month of the Holy Rosary 
As October is the Month of the Rosary, we are encouraging students to 
bring their rosary beads to school this term and keep in their desks.     
We are very lucky to have our very own Rosary Garden to utilise, and 
classes will also be focusing on the Hail Mary prayer in class. Perhaps 
you could even say a decade of the Rosary as a family, keeping in mind 

family and friends who need our special prayers. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS... 
Awards were given to the following students for gaining 10 points  

for their Sports House for exemplary behaviourΦ 

ALOYSIUS BROPHY MARINA WHELAN 

Lachlan McKinney - 6G Millah Frost - 6G Lorraine Hianjuku - 6G Clancy Toshack - 3B 

Alexis Pfeiffer - 6G Archer Slack-Smith - 6G Tahni Matthews - 6G Maddie Williams - 3B 

  Phoebe Shearman - 6G  

  Niamh Xu-Glassop - 6G  

 

Congratulations to:  

¢ƻƳ aŀŀǎτнD 

wŜōŜŎŎŀ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴτо. 

/ƻƴƴŀƘ wƻǿŜτоD 

²Ƙƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ Dh[5 ƛƴ aŀǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ   
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BIRTHDAYS: 
 
Celebrating their birthdays this week are: 

[ŀȅƭŀ /ŀǊƻƭŀƴΣ Iƻƭƭȅ WŀƳŜǎ-/ŀǘŜƭƻǩΣ ¢ŀƧ tŀǊƪŜǎΣ WƻǎŜǇƘ tŀȅΣ ŀƴŘ Iƻƭƭȅ aŎ/ŀǊǘƘȅ 
 
We hope you enjoy your birthday!  

a!{{ ¢La9{Υ 
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RE NEWS  

Liturgies/Masses for Term 4 

Week 2 Wednesday 24th October - Catholic Missions Liturgy 12:30pm (Year 3) & Crazy Sock Day 

Week 3 Thursday 1st November - All Saints Day Mass 12:00pm (Fr Greg & RE Ministry) 

Week 4 Friday 9th November ï Remembrance Day Service (After PSSA) 

Week 4 Friday 9th November ï Sacrament of Reconciliation (4:30pm & 6:00pm) 

Week 4 Saturday 10th November ï Sacrament of Reconciliation (11:00am & 4:30pm) 

Week 5 Tuesday 13th November - Reconciliation Liturgy 12:30pm (Year 1) 

Week 8 Wednesday 5th December - End of Year Mass 10am St Brigidôs Church 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation - Reconciliation preparation commences tomorrow for some of our 
Year 2 students. We ask Godôs blessing on these young people as they focus on the importance of 
acknowledging their mistakes and putting things right again. Please keep these students and their families 
in your thoughts and prayers. 
 

Preparation sessions - BEGIN THIS WEEK 
Week 1 
Tuesday 23rd October @ 6:15pm in Parish Hall after 5:45pm Mass 
Thursday 25th October @ 4:30pm in Parish Hall before 5:45pm Mass 
Week 2 
Sunday 28th October @ 10:00am in Parish Hall after 9:00am Mass 
Tuesday 30th October @ 6:15pm in Parish Hall after 5:45pm Mass 
Thursday 1st November @ 4:30pm in Parish Hall before 5:45pm Mass 
Week 3 
Sunday 4th November @ 10:00am in Parish Hall after 9:00am Mass 
Tuesday 6th November @ 6:15pm in Parish Hall after 5:45pm Mass 
Thursday 8th November @ 4:30pm in Parish Hall before 5:45pm Mass 
 
Sacrament of Reconciliation - Friday 9th November 4:30pm and 6:00pm 

                                       Saturday 10th November 11:00am and 4:30pm 
 

Catholic Missions Liturgy and Crazy Sock Day - Year 3 will present a Catholic Missions Liturgy 
this Wednesday 24th October at 12:30pm. �&�U�D�]�\���6�R�F�N���'�D�\��will be held on the same day. This is where 
students are encouraged to wear crazy socks ï any socks - in any way they can think of! Bring a gold coin 
donation for the missions. 
 

All Saints Day Mass  - On Thursday 1st November, we celebrate All Saints Day. We will recognise this 
special day with a Mass with Fr Greg. This will be at 12:100pm in our school hall. Everyone is warmly 
invited to attend. 
 

God Bless,  
Mr Michael Quade - REC 


